
   
 

Report to Council 
Re: Treasurer-2024-20 
From: Paul Creamer 
Date: October 1, 2024 
Re: Purchasing Report – October 2024 
 

Recommendation: 
That the Treasurer-2024-20 report, dated October 1, regarding Purchasing Report – 
October 2024 be received; and 
 
That Powell (Richmond Hill) Contracting Limited be awarded the 2024 Roadside Safety 
Devices tender for the installation of new Mash Energy Attenuating Terminal Systems 
and new Type M steel beam Guide Rail on Township’s Hickey Road. 
 
Overview: 
The Township of Douro-Dummer was part of a coordinated tender with the County of 
Peterborough and other local municipalities in order to secure the best price for road 
safety devices installation. Four tenders were received from Powell (Richmond Hill) 
Contracting Limited, Hughson Fencing & Guiderail, Centennial Contracting Limited and 
Master Utility Division Inc. 
 
The table below outlines the tender costs received: 
 

Vendor Pricing: 

Powell (Richmond Hill) Contracting Limited 
 $            
726,870.00  

Hughson Fencing & Guiderail (535276 Ontario 
Inc.) 

 $            
761,595.00  

Centennial Contracting Limited 
 $            
773,575.00  

Master Utility Division Inc 
 $        
1,566,338.70  

 
The project involves removing and disposing of 32 meters of existing steel beam 
systems, followed by the installation of 30 meters of new Type M steel beam guide rails 
and two MASH Energy Attenuating terminal systems on the east side of Hickey Road, as 
well as 20 meters of new Type M steel beam guide rails and two MASH Energy 
Attenuating terminal systems on the west side. 
 
Conclusion: 
Powell Contracting Limited was the lowest tendered price received for Douro-Dummer 
in the amount of $66,666.00 and is within the Township’s 2024 capital budget therefore 
staff recommend the tender be awarded to Powell Contracting. 
 
Financial Impact: 
This tender relates to the Hickey Road project in our capital budget which has a total 
budget of $140,000.00. The project included patch work and installation of guiderail 
posts. The remaining $73,334 remaining in the project budget after the $66,666 will be 
sufficient to complete the patch work on the road; the patch is not expected to be 
completed until 2025 and therefore this budget will be carried forward.  
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Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Procurement Update - October 2024.docx 

Attachments:  

Final Approval Date: Sep 24, 2024 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

Paul Creamer 

Martina Chait-Hartwig 

Mike Rutter 


